July Bramley
The arrival of the summer months brings a chance to look back at the progress over the last six months, while also looking ahead to the milestones which are yet to come. 

So far, 2021 has been about progressing smaller, more local schemes to manage the flow of surface water, and though these works may not always be obvious to the untrained eye, their benefits to Southwell as a whole are significant. 

By improving how surface water is stored and how it is able to flow, homes within the catchment are less likely to be affected by flooding during times of heavy rainfall. 

One of these smaller schemes can be found on Lower Kirklington Road, where phase two of the works are due to begin on 7 July for three weeks. 

Before works began, water could be seen to pool at the roadside during storm events and in times of heavy rainfall, and often this water would use the road as a channel to flow when drainage systems became overwhelmed. 

If you have walked along Lower Kirklington Road recently, you may have noticed new kerb stones with holes in them. These are called Beany Kerbs and they are designed to have a large flow capacity. 

These new kerbs will collect water into the drainage system to transport it towards the Dumble and away from nearby housing. Works have been split into two sections to keep traffic disruption to a minimum, and a further update on this will be given in the September edition. 

Meanwhile, you may remember that works on the design of a potential scheme at Potwell Dyke have been the subject of a number of updates in the Bramley so far in 2021, and in recent weeks, we have been able to make minor changes to the bund design following further design development and consultation with key stakeholders.

It is our hope that these changes, which include the loss of the previously proposed wall adjacent to the Old Rectory boundary with Higgon’s Mead and the refinement of the penstock controls in response to modelling output, will further reduce visual impacts and improve effectiveness. 
The outcome of the Ground Penetrating Radar (GPR) Archaeology survey is now being further validated through targeted trenching in the Harvey’s field area by Archaeological specialists. 

This is being undertaken as good practice to update the existing body of knowledge in line with the revised bund alignment. 

The summer looks set to bring the submission of a planning application for the Potwell works, and we are excited to be able to progress the scheme, which has the potential to bring such significant benefits to properties which are vulnerable to flooding in the Potwell sub-catchment. 

For more information on the project, visit the Southwell Flooding pages on the Nottinghamshire County Council website. 
